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to avail of any grants offered to it. The Meeting was 
informed that the surfacing at the junction would extend from 
just beyond Wygram almost to the junction of Hill Street 
with Spawell Road. Mr. Casey informed the Meeting that 
the present restriction on turning to John Street from 
Wygram was giving a better traffic flow and the Meeting 
approved of the carrying out of a feasibility study for 
the retention of a traffic island at the junction. 

Surfacing - John Street: 

The Meeting was informed that this ·work would be 
carried out on completion of the renewal of the Gas Company's 
Service Pipes. 

Engineering: 

The Engineering Staff agreed to examine the carrying 
out of improvement works at Whitemills/Kileen Road, Distillery 
Road and Whitemill Road/Pinewood in the light of finances 
available for the carrying out of such work. 

The Meeting was informed that repairs would be carried 
out to the footpath from Rockland to Kerlogue and the grass 
margins from Clonard Church to Fashion Slacks would be 
attended to. 

The Engineering Staff agreed to examine the problem of 
illegal dumping at Ferrybank and prepare a course of action 
for dealing with it. 

Conclusion: 
f 

The Chairman, Councillor T. Howlin, thanked the 
Members from Wexford Borough Council for attending and 
for helping to make the Meeting so successful. 

On the proposal of Councillor P. Reck, seconded by 
Councillor J. Roche, the Meeting agreed to hold similar 
Meetings every three months to discuss topics of mutual 
interest. 

This concluded the business of the Meeting. 

Daingnithe ar an la de ------------------
______ 1981 

Chairman 

Mayor 

" 

, -
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WEXFORD COUNTY COUNCIL 

Minutes of Meeting of New Ross District Committee 

Held on Wednesday, 28th January, 1981 - 2.45 p.m. 

In the ACOT Offices, New Ross. 

ATIENDANCE: 

Councillors: J. T. Browne, Chai'rman; 
J. Curtis; D. North; J. Walsh. 

H. Byrne; 

New Ross 
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Meeting -
28.1. ' 81 

Messrs. M. B. Fitzgerald, Senior Executive Engineer; 
C. Daly, M. Lavelle, 'and W. Moore, Executive Engineers; 
W. Dunne, Assistant Engineer; J.O'Leary and J. Kearney, 
Administrative Officers. 

Apologies for inability to attend were tendered on behalf 
of D. Duggan, Senior Executive Engineer; S. Jordan, 
Chief Assistant (Planning); and W. A. Rahilly, Architect. 

Minutes: 

On the proposal of Councillor D. North, seconded by 
Councillor H. Byrne, the minutes of the meeting held on 
26th November, 1980, were adopted and signed by the 
Chairman. 

Meeting with Kilkenny County Council: 

The Committee was informed that the meeting with 
Kilkenny County Council would take place on 16th March, 
1981. 

St. Mary'S Church, New Ross: 

The Committee recommended that the application for 
assistance from St. Mary's Church Committee be considered 
at the Council's Estimates Meeting. 

Deputation - The Maudlins' Residence Association: 

A Deputation from The Maudlins' Residence Association 
consisting of Mrs. F. Ryan U.C~, New Ross Urban District 
Council; Mrs. S. Rochford; and Mr. S. Roche outlined 
problems on roads, flooding, and other matters. Problems 
of dampness, smoking, rat-infestation, sewerage treatment 
works, and flooding at Bawnmore Terrace were also raised. 

© WEXFORD COUNTY COUNCIL ARCHIVES 



- 2 -

New Ross 
District 
Committee 
Meeting -
28.1. '81 

On the proposal of Councillor H. Byrne, seconded by 
Councillor D. North, the Committee recommended that consider­
ation be given to the covering of the treatment works to 
he examined at Estimates Meeting. 

On the proposal of Councillor D. North, seconded by 
Councillor J. Walsh, the Committee recommended that a 
Contractor be employed to deal with the rat-infestation 
problem at Bawnmore Terrace. 

The Committee requested that a report be submitted to 
the next District Committee Meeting regarding the complaints 
in respect of houses at Bawnmore Terrace. 

Engineers' Reports: 

The Committee considered the reports from the Engineers 
on the general maintenance of roa.ds, draina.ge, housing repairs, 
water supplies, and sewerage. The contents of the reports 
were discussed with the Engineering Staff present, and other 
matters were referred to them for their attention. 

The Committee requested that details of planting require­
ments for the New Ross area be submitted to the next meeting of 
the District Committee. 

Housing: 

The Housing Report was circulated and queries arising 
therefrom were discussed with the Administrative Officer, 
Housing. 

Letting of Houses at Raheenahennedy: 

The Commi ttee agreed to examine the County Manage"r's 
proposals for the letting of houses at Raheenahennedy, and 
to seek a special meeting with the County Manager, in the 
event of " disagreement with his proposals. 

Priority List - Local Authority Housing: 

The Committee adopted the following priority list 
for Local Authority Housing:-

1. Newbawn. 

2. Fethard. 

3. Adamstown. 
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On the proposal of Councillor J. Curtis, seconded by 
Councillor H. Byrne, the Committee recommended that Council 
land in tillage be re-let for tillage puwposes. 

Planning Refusals: 

) A list of Planning Refusals was circulated and discussed 
with the Executive Engineer. 

Foreshore Act, 1933 - The Big Burrow 

On the proposal of Councillor D. North, seconded by 
Crunci1lor J. Walsh, the Committee recommended that the 
Cmnci1 apply for the making of a P~ohibitory Order under 
SEction 6 of the Foreshore Act, 1933, in respect of the 
area north of Windy Gap in Big Burrow, Fethard. Councillor 
H. Byrne dissented. 

Ma1cious Injury Claims: 

The Committee were notified of the receipt of Preliminary 
Notice of intention to apply for compensation for criminal 
injury to property on behalf of the following: 

John Keane, New Ross - £1,000. 

Martin Hearne, Fethard-on-Sea - £48.40. 

Michael Sheehan, New Ross, - £396.00 

Dr. Thomas P. Walsh, New Ross - £500.00 

Mary Murphy, Ballinaboo1a, - £1,000. 

Representative Church Body, New Ross, - £1,000. 

Jeremiah Boland, New Ross, - £924.61 

Kathleen Devereux, Begeirin Loftus, New Ross, - £200.000 

The Committee decided to oppose these claims, if and 
when they came to Court. 

Letter from South Eastern Health Board: 

The Committee noted a letter from the South Eastern 
Health Board that certificates of births, deaths, and 
marriages, that take place in the districts of New Ross 
and Old Ross, were available in the town. 
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This concluded the business of the Meeting. 

Daingnithe ar an 1a de ______________ 1981 
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WEXFORD COUNTY COUNCIL 

Minutes of Meeting of Tourism Committee 

Held on Thursday, 29th January, 1981 - 2.30 p.m. 

In the Council Chamber, County Hall, Wexford. 

---------

ATTENDANCE: 

Tourism 
Committee 
Meeting -
29.1.'81 

Councillors: J. Roche, Chairman; H. Byrne and D. North. 

Mrs. M. Roche and E. O'Leary; Messrs. P. O'Connor; 
S. Daly; R. Fletcher; J. Funge; J. McLoughlin; 
W. Walsh, Manager S.E.R.T.O.; J. Ironside, Photographer. 

Apologies for inability to attend were tendered on behalf 
of Mrs. K. Quinlan and Councillor R. Murphy. 

Minutes: 

On the proposal of Councillor D. North, seconded by 
Mr. P. O'Connor, the minutes of the Meeting held on 21st 
October, 1980, were adopted and signed by the Chairman. 

Calendar of Events: 

The County Secretary informed the Committee that the 
response to an advertisement asking for information to be 
included in a Calendar of Events was negligible. 

The Committee recommended that a further advertisement 
be inserted and the matter reviewed towards the end of 
February or early March. 

Crafts Centre: 

Mr. P. O'Connor suggested that consideration be given 
to the conversion of the old mill at Castlebridge to a 
workshop and exhibition centre for native crafts. A number 
of Craftsmen have expressed support of the idea. 

The Committee requested that the feasibility of the 
proposal be examined and a report submitted to the next 
meeting . 

Tourism Literature: 

The Committee considered different types of tourism 
literature circulated at the meeting. It was agreed that 
Mr. W. Walsh would submit copies of brochures, circulating 
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in other areas, for consideration and that Mr. J. Ironside 
would give a costing of the different forms of lit e rature 
circulated. 

Dates of Meeting: 

The Committee agreed that the next meeting of the 
Tourism Committee would take place on Friday, 27th February, 
1981, at 2.30 p.m., in the Rosslare Tourism Office . 

Vote of Sympathy: 

On the proposal of Councillor J. Roche, Chairman, the 
Committee extended its sympathy to Mrs. K. Quinlan on the 
death of her mother. 

This concluded the business of the Meeting. 

Daingnithe ar an la de 

Chairman. 

1981 
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